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Newsletter 1      Week beginning 7th September 2020 

CELEBRATE  
Montgomerie Mentions: Peacock Class, Scarlett, Jaxon, Elsie O, Aiden, Mihir, Brooke, Oliver M, 
Luther King Class 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

IN THE NEWS 
Welcome back! 
It has been so wonderful to have all the children back in school once more. They have been 
fantastic taking on board the necessary changes made in order to keep everyone safe and 
healthy. School drop offs and pick ups have been running much more smoothly and I really feel 
like we are all getting into the swing of being back at school. It has been great to see! The 
children have also come back really ready to learn – all the adults have told me that their 
classes are so settled. It is good to be back!  

 

MORE NEWS 
Our newest members of Montgomerie 
We were thrilled to have our new EYFS children start this week for their settling in sessions. 
Many of them were so excited to come in and their sessions went very well. Mrs Le Marie, Mrs 
Garrard and Mrs Wiles were so impressed with how the children have settled and are excited for 
a positive year ahead. Welcome to our new children and their families! 
 

Outside area development 
Further work has taken place on our schools grounds. Our Year 1 team have worked hard on 
creating a new outside garden for Peacock Class to enjoy. We are thrilled to have had a new 
mud kitchen built for EYFS and a further mud kitchen donated to us from Glenwood that all the 
children can enjoy (placed on the field). We hope to see further positive changes in the months 
ahead. 
 

Balloon race joy! 
A huge thank you to those families that joined in with our Virtual Balloon Race. You all raised a 
whopping £271.21 for our lucky children. Thank you for your support and thank you to Mrs Le 
Marie for organising the fundraiser. 

Contacting school 
 
If you need to contact school for any reason, our telephone number and Admin email address 
can be found at the top of this newsletter. Below are the class email addresses that can be used 
for queries or questions to the classteacher, particularly issues with online resources: 
 
EYFS: theroyals@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk 
Year 1: peacock@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk 
Year 2: curie@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk 
Year 3: attenborough@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk 
Year 4: barnardo@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk 
Year 5: branson@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk 
Year 6: lutherking@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk 

 

Have a wonderful weekend and 
enjoy the sunshine! 
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